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Dear Members,

The Chartered Institute of Housing Asian Pacific Branch (APB) has
achieved significant results in 2024, successfully undertaking various
initiatives, including organising member activities, visits, tours, and
seminars. | would like to express my sincere gratitude to the Executive
Committee members for their dedication and to all members for
their active participation, which has led to the APB’s satisfactory
achievements in various areas this year. With your support, the
following is a report on the APB’s work over the past year.

1.. - Membership Development and Enhanced Member
Services

As a long-established professional institution with a
58-year history, the APB keeps pace with the times. Addressing
important social issues and trends such as Greater Bay Area
integration, technology utilisation, and youth development, the
APB has responded to these trends this year and continued
to advance and strengthen the following initiatives, seizing
opportunities and further enhancing the member service
experience.

1.1 Membership Growth

Through the collaborative efforts of the Membership
Committee, Education and Training Committee, and
Youth Affairs Committee, and active promotion at
various external organisations and universities, the APB’s
membership has increased to 3,505 this year, representing
a growth of approximately 4% compared to the previous
year.-In addition to Hong Kong, to meet the needs of
members in Mainland China and Macao, the Education
and Training Committee is developing bridging courses to
train professionals in both regions to become Chartered
Members. Furthermore, the APB has started to recruit
members from Mainland China. These efforts lay a solid
foundation for future membership growth.
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1.2

1.3

1.4

Fellow Membership Application Assessment

Previously handled by the CIH headquarters in the UK,
the vetting of Fellow membership applications has been
delegated to the APB since 2023, following approval
from the headquarters. This arrangement optimises
the application review process for Fellow membership,
enhances its smoothness and efficiency, and provides
a more convenient application process for senior
practitioners who have made significant contributions to
the industry to obtain the “highest level of membership
within the Institute.” In the past year, the APB has
successfully approved 9 Fellow member applications.

Enhanced Member Services

To facilitate membership fee payment, the APB has added
“Alipay” and “PPS” to the existing payment methods this
year. Members can now use these 24-hour electronic
payment methods, which not only provide convenience
but also reduce the administrative workload of the APB
Secretariat. Over the past few years, since the pandemic,
the APB has introduced more online services for members,
including “electronic application forms” for online seminars
and APB activities. Considering the continued hosting of
online seminars in the future, the APB will invest resources
to provide a better online experience for members. The
APB will continue to provide better and more convenient
information and services for its members.

Further Development of Young Member Initiatives

Young people are the future of society. Since 2023,
the APB has established the “Youth Affairs Committee”
under the Executive Committee to further attract young
professionals in the industry and enhance communication
with them, enabling the APB to further improve and
provide better services for members and the industry in
the future.
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This year, the Youth Affairs Committee has undertaken
various initiatives, successfully attracting a total of 1,482
young members. Over the past year, the committee has
continued to operate social media groups for young
members, organised various activities for them, including
“Happy Hour with HKIS PFM” co-organised with the Hong
Kong Institute of Surveyors, “Snooker Funny Course,” and
“Professional Resume Writing Workshop,” strengthening
connections and providing career development
opportunities for young members.

Additionally, a volunteer team has been established
and joined the Hong Kong Community Volunteer Group
under the Agency for Volunteer Service, becoming a
group member of the organisation, recruiting more
young members to participate in volunteer work and
contribute to society. As an internationally connected
housing management professional organisation, the APB
is planning an international student exchange programme
with the UK headquarters to provide students enrolled in
ClH-accredited courses with opportunities to interact with
international housing professionals.

Further Development and Deepening of Asia Pacific
Business

The Chartered Institute of Housing is committed to promoting
the housing management profession and providing professional
guidance and information to those aspiring to join the industry.
One of the APB’s missions is to strengthen cooperation and
connections among related professional organisations in the
Asia Pacific region, positioning the APB as a hub for professional
collaboration in the region and promoting membership
development. This year, the APB has actively organised and
participated in various activities to promote exchanges and
cooperation with Mainland China and continue to strengthen
close communication with colleagues and members in Macao,
achieving fruitful results.
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2.1

Accelerating Integration into the Greater Bay Area
and Continuing to Strengthen Exchanges with
Mainland China Colleagues

With the aim of integrating into the Greater Bay Area and
strengthening exchanges with Mainland China colleagues,
the APB organised and participated in several exchange
activities in Mainland China and the Greater Bay Area this
year.

In April, the APB successfully organised a five-day
study tour to Shanghai and Hangzhou. In Shanghai,
the delegation visited various property management
companies and real estate developers and toured
four landmark projects. The tour then attended an
academic event in Hangzhou, the International Property
Management Curriculum System Teaching Seminar,
organised by Zhejiang Shuren University to celebrate its
40th anniversary.

In July, the Mainland China Affairs Committee under the
APB Executive Committee also organised an exchange
activity for Mainland property management practitioners
to visit Hong Kong. Together with the Shenzhen Institute
of Property Managers, they organised over 30 Mainland
property management professionals to visit a private
housing estate in Hong Kong with over 40 years of
history. Both sides engaged in extensive exchanges on
various aspects of property management, with Mainland
practitioners actively studying the successful management
methods of the 40-year-old estate.

In August, the APB became a member of the Property
and Facilities Management Association of the Greater Bay
Area, assisting in promoting and establishing qualification
certification for practitioners in the Greater Bay Area’s
service sector.

In October, the APB was invited to attend the Guangdong-
Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area Property
Management Innovation and Development Forum in
Shenzhen to promote members’ understanding of the
latest developments in the domestic industry.
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2.2

In December, the APB also organised a visit to Shenzhen
to visit China’s first property management estate and
China’s first property management company. Hong Kong
members also participated in the “Guangdong-Hong
Kong-Macao Property Managers Salon” to exchange
views with Mainland property management colleagues on
the management of ageing properties.

Deepening Communication with Macao Colleagues
and Members

Since the establishment of the Regional Committee
(Macao) in 2023, the APB has continued to actively
promote and deepen communication and exchanges
with colleagues and members in Macao. Under the
coordination of the Regional Committee (Macao), an
unofficial social media group (WeChat group) for Macao
regional members was established in May 2024, with
group regulations and guidelines established to provide a
convenient channel for obtaining APB information.

In June, the Regional Committee (Macao) hosted Professor
Paddy Gray, former President of the UK headquarters
from Northern Ireland, and three representatives from
Connswater Homes. They visited “One Central Macao”
in Macao, accompanied by the property management
company of the project, touring the shopping mall and
clubhouse and sharing property management experiences.

The Regional Committee (Macao) and the Education and
Training Committee also maintained close contact this
year, preparing and developing bridging courses, hoping
to open the pathway for professionals in Macao to obtain
the “Chartered Member” qualification of the Institute in the
near future.

To further enhance exchanges between Macao and Hong
Kong colleagues, the APB spares no effort in maintaining
good and close communication and visits with the Property
Management Business Association Macao, Macao Real
Estate Management Professional Technicians Association,
and Macao Property Management Professionals
Association. It is expected that exchanges between Hong
Kong and Macao will become more frequent in the future.

2.2
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3. Continuing Close Cooperation with Local
Government Departments, Regulatory Bodies, and
Professional Organisations to Enhance Industry
Standards and Promote Professional Development

The APB actively communicates with government departments
and industry organisations and strengthens connections with
related professional organisations. In the past year, the APB
participated in or organised 154 industry events, an increase of
20% compared to the previous year.

3.1 Providing Continuing Professional Development
(CPD) Activities Recognised by the Property
Management Services Authority (PMSA)

After the three-year transition period for the property
management licensing system, the PMSA implemented the
“Continuing Professional Development Scheme,” requiring
different levels of property management licence holders to
participate in continuing education in phases to promote
the industry’s continuous improvement and enhance its
professional standards and status. As one of the first
professional bodies recognised by the PMSA, the APB
provided a total of 18 PMSA-recognised CPD activities/
courses for members and industry professionals this
year, strengthening the industry’s property management
knowledge and skills and assisting members and industry
professionals in meeting the PMSA's continuing education
requirements.

3.2 Continuing to Assist the PMSA in Formulating
Codes of Conduct and Providing Professional
Advice

The PMSA issued several codes of conduct for property
management practitioners in the past year. The APB
continued to be invited by the PMSA to join relevant focus
groups and provide advice before the issuance of the
codes, particularly on specific content and implementation
details, continuing to actively offer professional advice to
the PMSA.
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Conclusion and Future Outlook

Over the past year, the APB has achieved fruitful results in various
areas, thanks to the dedication and support of the Executive
Committee, sub-committees, and members.

Looking ahead, the APB, the industry, and Hong Kong will face more
changes and challenges. In regional affairs, the APB will continue
to maintain and strengthen its position as a hub for professional
exchange in the region, promoting interaction among different regions,
mutual learning, and drawing on each other’s good work experiences
to continuously enhance the professional standards of housing and
property management in the region. We anticipate more frequent
cross-border exchanges within the industry in the future.

In addition, the APB will closely follow the overall industry trends and
provide more activities or seminars on topics such as Greater Bay
Area integration, youth affairs, technology application, and ESG, so
that members can continue to enhance their knowledge, acquire the
latest information, and maintain their competitiveness.

Finally, I wish all members a successful and healthy new year!
Romulus Wong

Chairman
Chartered Institute of Housing Asian Pacific Branch
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